Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:30 AM
November 15, 2018
PRESENT: David Stamey, Janna Jenkins, Terri Cunningham, Gayle Howell, Sandra Dickens, Stewart Carnline, Sharon Gahagan, Edd Lee, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Van Erikson, Jim Rhodes
GUEST PRESENT:  Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Corey Poole, NPJ; Kelli West, Natchitoches CVB
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order.  Sign in sheet was passed around. Motion to accept the minutes from the October 18, 2018 Full Committee Meeting was made Rebecca Blakenbaker and 2nd by David Stamey. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway– Discussion on the financial statement as of October 31, 2018. Our balance as of October 31, 2018 is $325, 483.59. Check Register for October is $32,600. Motion to approve the financial statement made by Gayle Howell and 2nd by Rebecca Blakenbaker. All approved, motion passes.  
OLD BUSINESS:  
David Stamey discussed the Bobby DeBlieux bust dedication. The event was very touching. Bobby started the initiative of historic preservation in Natchitoches. Payne did a great job emceeing the event.
Van Erikson discussed the Historic District Marketing initiative. The marketing committee will continue to work on future possibilities, future marketing plans, etc. Jana gave an update of the launch of the city website. They received amazing photos from Corey Poole to use for the website. They are waiting on widget, which is an app that will pull feeds from calendars from websites and social media pages. Right now we are pulling calendars from around Natchitoches, right now there are 7 calendars. Some sites include the CVB, NSU, Natchitoches Chamber, HDBA, Natchitoches Christmas, and CRNHA. It will pull all of the calendars to the City website and there will be a spot on the website that will say “Plan your Visit” and it will pull all event info from the widget app. It refreshes every 15 minutes. Other cities or states that use it are Jefferson Parish in LA and Oklahoma is using it as well.  It will be about $5,000-$6,000 for implementation, about $6,000 a year. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Van Erikson gave an update on NSU. We beat McNeese in double overtime, first time in 14 years that we beat McNeese. The State Cross Country Championship just finished, really bad weather and conditions. They packed out the restaurants and hotels for Sunday, Monday and Tuesday. The Southland volleyball tournament is about to start is here in Natchitoches and NSU is participating. Seven teams are coming in for the tournament.
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. They are full swing in Christmas. The first weekend of December they will have live reindeer on the riverbank, the Service League will be collaborating with HDBA to have arts & crafts for the kids to put together. They have a full page in Southern Living Magazine, SB Magazine, Travel Hosts Magazine, the Historic Foundation partnered with HDBA to make this all happen. 
Terri Cunningham updated the commission on the NHF. 
Gayle Howell gave an update for APHN. 

Janna Jenkins gave an update on Main Street. 
Jim Rhodes gave an update on the CRWC. They have dedicated their efforts to study the feasibility to dredge the north end of the river. The University Fishing show is coming in January to film, their organization will be sponsoring, and the show will be on the Outdoor Channel. 
Edd Lee gave an update from the City.

Eddie Norris gave an update on KTBS. The Community Caravan is in Natchitoches today at The Landing. Please come out and grab lunch and be a part of the caravan.
Van Erikson reminded the Full Commission Meeting that there will be no meeting in December.

Payne Williams stated to have all members complete the 2018 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.

Motion to adjourn by David Stamey and 2nd by Sandra Dickens.

